
CHAMBERSBURG AREA KENNEL CLUB, INC. 

President- Kathy Lackemeyer, Vice President - Bunny Toddes 
Treasurer--Pat Hileman, Asst. Treasurer - Dorothy Thomas 

Secretary - Joan Cave 
Directors 

Ray Lackemeyer Steve Toddes Michelle Henniger 

CAKC meeting of 4/16/15 was called to order by President Kathy at 7:07 pm at Falling 
Springs Church. 

Attendees: K. Lackemeyer, A Niner, D. Thomas, S. Toddes, 8. Toddes, P. Hileman 

Minutes of March 19, 2015 reviewed corrections made to spelling. Motion made to accept 
the corrected minutes by Pat second by Bunny motion carried 
No President's report. 
Treasurer's report: No changes from previous report. 

Membership News: Bunny did contact Shippensburg Sentinal and Chronical. Emailed 
Jennifer Vanderau at the shelter to see if could but in their newsletter. Kathy reported 
there is a facebook page. 

Property Report: On April 1 Bunny, Pat and Steve met with Lance. Cost of building 
approximately $122,500. Steve guessing we are about $30,000 short. They are due to meet 
again 4/22. We need MOU, to meet with shelter to see if they are willing to help, Pat going 
to see if can meet April 28 before board meeting 

Happy Valley Cluster: MNDTC will do the stewarding for $1 per entry. We are discussing 
the possibility of something extra. 

Old Business: 

New Business: Nominating Commitee Kathy to contact Joan, Suzanne and Roy to see if 
they will serve. 

Bunny moved to adjourn, Pat second motion carried 

ADJOURNED 8:33 


